#### Officers:

Ron Ziff, President Bus-6 Jeff Hartsough, 1st Vice Pres.CI-2 Sue Steinberg, 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice Pres Bus.4 Tom Capps, Treasurer, Res. 2 Avo Babian, Secretary, Bus. 5 **Board Members:** 

Garett Ross, Res. 1 Levon Baronian, Bus-1 Kristin Sales, CI-1 Vacant - Bus-2 Howard Katchen, Res. 3 Raphael Morozov, Bus.3 Richard Marciniak, CI-3 Lisa Petrus, Res. 4 Sidonia Lax, CI-4 Vacant, Res-5 Sherry Revord, CI-5 Jill Banks Barad, Res. 6 Melissa Menard, CI-6 Michael Binkow, Res. 7 Neal Roden, Bus-7 Jeffrey Kalban, CI-7

Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council

SONC BOARD

**CALIFORNIA** 

#### SHERMAN OAKS **NEIGHBORHOOD** COUNCIL

P O Box 5721 Sherman Oaks, CA 91413 (818) 503-2399 www.shermanoaksnc.org

OR CONTACT

Department of Neighborhood Empowerment linked through our website under "Resources"

July 10, 2018

### Dear Councilmember Ryu,

At our most recent board meeting July 9, 2018, the Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council voted to support a Permanent Supportive Housing site and a Bridge Housing site in Sherman Oaks. Our vote culminates over nine months of research and site surveys including eight public meetings (Brown Act) analyzing various sites throughout our community. Our Vision Committee along with our Homeless Outreach Committee worked together gathering community input and support for Bridge Housing and Permanent Supportive Housing.

After much vetting, including with members of your staff and the City Attorney's Office, we recommend the following two sites:

- 1. For **Bridge Housing** a fenced off site on Sepulveda Blvd just north of Fire Station 88 (this site has no address) and immediately south of Army Reserve facility on Sepulveda. This site is approximately 21,500 square feet in size.
- 2. For Permanent Supportive Housing the site of City of Los Angeles Parking Lot No. 762 at 13514 Dickens Street located behind retail shops and restaurants on Sepulveda Blvd. This site is approximately 16,700 square feet in size.

Both sites are away from residential areas and close to existing mass transit, commercial and retail areas. We are including exhibits of both sites for your information.

We look forward to working with you, your staff and the community to see both projects through to completion in the hope of easing the tremendous shortage of housing in Los Angeles.

Sincerely, Ron Ziff

President, Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council

Jeffrey Kalban

Chair, Planning and Land Use Committee

Michael Binkow

Chair, Homeless Outreach Committee

# **BRIDGE HOUSING SITE**:



## PERMANENT SUPPORTIVE HOUSING SITE:

